
 

 
 
 
 

 
We are pleased to inform you that GIS has just completed the final step to 
become an IB World School. Yesterday and today, we hosted our PYP 
Verification Visit. Two visitors met with all staff, school board, parents and 
students, observed classes as well as reviewed our documents to check that we 
meet IB requirements. We will now receive a decision and a report that will 
highlight what we do well as well as what still needs attention. 
 
For the two visitors, the highlights of the visit were their encounters with GIS 
students both in scheduled meetings and in classes. The visitors were 
impressed with our students’ openness, confidence and eagerness to share 
their learning. A big thank you goes to the parent volunteers who attended a 
meeting on Monday and everyone that worked for GIS to become an IB school!  
 
We will inform you of the final verdict when we receive. 
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Please remember to return application forms for SFO for next academic year by 
8th June 2018 for us to be able to make appropriate arrangements. A digital 
copy of the application is attached to the email. 
 
 

 
Please note that there are no more clubs this academic year as teachers are 
working on report cards. If you require SFO on the remaining Wednesdays this 
year, please contact Ms. Shalaginova at sfo@gjovikis.no  
 

 
If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Invoices   Leif Olav Thoresen leif.olav.thoresen@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi  (GIS)  Dennis Wanda dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 
 
School nurse Monica Iren          Monica.Raudi-Satran@gjovik.kommune.no  

Raudi-Sætran  
 
Swimming  Ragnar Görögh ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no  
     
SFO    Marina Shalaginova sfo@gjovikis.no  
 
 

School support contact details 
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Grade Date 

Grade 1 07.06.18 
14.06.18 

 

Swimming timetable 
 
 


